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Committee Meeting

Minutes

	Date: Tuesday 11th June 2013

	Present :        Paul Wood, Paul Sugden, Neil Chapman, Dave Westhead,  Henry Heavisides,  Clare Smith, Beth Massey, Alison Weston, Paul Stephens

	Apologies:, Ben Joynson, Matt Rutter, Emma O’Looney, Chris Oxlade

	Item
	
	Action

	1
	Minutes of Meeting May 7th 2013.  Agreed.
	

	2
	Matters Arising (not elsewhere on Agenda): 
i. LiRF session now arranged for 16th July. 
	

	3

	Running the Club

i. Harrier of the Month 
Nominations were:

Hilda Coulsey – for performances at John Carr 5km series setting new F60 club record, Yorkshire F60 champion and 1st F60 in the series.

Georgia Malir – for brilliant 3rd place in Mountain Running Championships and being selected to run for England and GB.

Sally Morley – for winning the John Carr 5km series outright.

Eddie Winslow – for his LDWA 100m performance.

Clare Smith – for organising a great Calderdale Way Relay and social.

Bradley Chapman – for consistently good race results.

Val Kerr – for great results at Lothersdale, Jack Bloor, Calderdale Way and 1st F50 at Ilkley Trail race.

Tom Adams – 3rd at Inter Counties Championships & part of team winning Yorkshire Gold, his performance at Mountain Running Champs and being selected for England.

Emma O’Looney – for continued improvement in Bradford Park Runs.

Paul Sugden – for setting a new marathon PB at Edinburgh.

The winners were – Hilda Coulsey & Sally Morley

ii HoM prizes. There had been problems with both the supply and value of the Sainsbury vouchers. Paul Wood had attempted to resolve these issues but there appeared to still be a problem. Paul agreed to have one further discussion with Nikos who had originally agreed the Sainsbury’s support. If a satisfactory outcome was not reached in 2 weeks then alternative arrangements would be put in place.
iii Summer Socials It was noted that the club would fund the food at the last of the summer away runs. Paul Sugden suggested a gathering after the aquathon. This was supported and Paul W would speak to the Mon-Williams.
iv Club Races It was noted that the Badgerstone numbers were down probably because of the clash with the John Carr. £100 made for club funds. Another successful Trail Race with a good turnout, excellent club results, and money raised for the Uganda charity. Future races are Addingham Gala mid July, and Ilkley Incline September.

v 2012 AGM Review. The principle discussion had been around the fees payable to England Athletics. EA had subsequently amended their proposals. The only issue for action was the whether the club should be represented on Friends of Ilkley Moor. The Committee had discussed this and felt club input to any development on the moor was best achieved via dialogue with Bradford Council. Paul St had subsequently made contact with the Countryside Service.
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	4.
	Developing the Club

i. Potential Park Run Clare had been out with Miranda considering alternative courses, and Miranda was having further discussions with the Park Run organisers. To be considered further once Miranda was clearer about the level of support.
ii ILTSC Development Plans It was noted that a planning application had been submitted for developments at ILTSC including additional parking and 3 all weather courts. The latter were positioned on part of the filed currently used by the club. ILTSC has said that it recognises the club’s concerns, and that the courts are a future phase which may be some years off. It was of concern to the Committee that despite concerns being raised, there has been no formal dialogue or consultation with the club. However, now that the club’s concerns have been raised again, they have now been passed on to the scheme architects. It was agreed that the club needed to be clear about its minimum space requirements, and any other desirables such as better lighting. Paul W agreed to respond formally to ILTSC.
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	5.

	AOB 
i. Bradford Millennium Way Relay Team. Agreed that club should pay entry.
ii Clare/Alison agreed to start seeking teams for the Ian Hodgson and FRA relays. Both these required a reasonable standard. The GWF relay may be of interest to those with less experience or looking for a more “social” relay.
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Officers reports
Chairman's report 

Well, we're at that time of year when there are more races than you can shake a stick at and Harriers enjoying many of them - it's a great time of year to be running.

We've given a little plug to upcoming relays, but had no more interest in BMW other than Sue's team.  Too many other races to choose from?

Since the last meeting we have organised two races, the Will Ramsbotham Badger Stone Relays and The Ilkley Trail race; and there are two more coming up: the Ilkley Aquathon and the Addingham Gala fell race where we will challenge Bingley Harriers to this year's Mob Match.

Martin's doing a  great job with the Ilkley Harriers Race League results, and I also want to mention Will Buckton who's putting excellent reports into the Ilkley Gazette every week without fail.

And to come 'back to base' we will be discussing the ILTSC development plans (please do have a look at the earlier email of the dialogue that we have already had on this).

There has been a steady flow of new people trying us out on Tuesday nights.  It's great to see that we have a date now for the LiRF meeting and one thing we could discuss is how we accommodate any 'complete beginners' (although it has to be said some of our newcomers are quite good runners already!)

Ladies Road, Beth Massey
The highlight on the roads in May was the John Carr 5km race series. The Ilkley ladies turned out in force for all 3 races, with many new PBs being set and prizes galore at the Yorkshire Vets Champs and in the overall series. The highlights were Sally Morley's outright win in the series and Hilda Coulsey setting a new club F60 record for 5km. Other placings and prizes are too numerous to mention but well done to everyone who competed.

 

Elsewhere on the roads, over the longer distances, Caz Farrow had a busy month producing some excellent results. Caz finished 2nd lady in the very tough Keswick Half Marathon and 3rd lady in the nearly equally as tough Ripon 10m. Six ladies competed in the Leeds Half Marathon, with Sue Williamson setting a fantastic new PB. I on the other hand, becoming alarmingly addicted to 5km races, travelled to Lancaster for the first of the summer 5km series, securing a very rare outright win.

 

Upcoming highlights on the road include the BMAF 5km champs at Horwich and the Eccup 10m which incorporates the open Yorkshire and Yorkshire Vets Champs. It would be great to see a good turnout of Harriers at Eccup for the Championships, particularly with it being so local.

Junior report, Shirley
The summer is all about racing.   loads of juniors have been out on the fells. Cowpe English championship race saw 12 juniors with every age category represented.  The Uphill Champs were held at Sedbergh at the weekend but as yet we haven't seen any results. The BOFRA season has started and we see a sprinkling of juniors featuring in the results at various races each weekend. The Badger Stone relays had 8 junior teams with other juniors making up family or adhoc teams.   A number of juniors competed in the John Carr series but as yet there are no overall results so although I can't be sure how well they did I am fairly certain that some of them will have taken top spots. 
The Ilkley Trail race was well represented by Junior Harriers and well done to Rachel Websdale and her team for organising the event again this year. 
Finally the Track & Field season has also begun.   We do not have many competing juniors but those who do venture onto the track are quite exceptional.   At the Yorkshire championships Harry Maslen came away as the U17 High Jump champion (jumping 1m.85), runner up and silver medallist in the 100m Hurdles with 13.83 and 6th in the 200m with 23.87.   Rosie Shouler-Harris (U17) was 10th in the discus with 19.09. 
Our coaching sessions continue until the end of June when we then take a break for the summer.

Men's road, Henry Heavisides

The John Carr series was the highlight of the month. We had a very strong representation in all three races, with category wins & placings across the age categories from M Youth to M60. We were only lacking in the senior category for the overall results. Dave Westhead was our quickest runner for the series (if there had been a prize for best family results, the Westheads would have won it by a considerable margin!). Mark Hall just ran in race 3 and recorded a very speedy 16:34. Another mention should go to Rhuaridh Mon-Williams running 17:27 in race 2.

 

The Leeds half marathon had a good contingent of runners, although it did clash with other races. Mark Hall ran the fastest 10k in the month with 34:39 at Askern.

 

The Harrogate League attendance suffered in competition with the John Carr races. Matt Newell was our fastest runner in both races in the month.

Ladies fell, Alison Weston 
At last may saw the start of better weather and a host of local and non-local races for the Harriers. 16 ladies from the harriers completed the Jack Bloor race including Emma, Joyce,  Sarah Haines, Val kerr, Alison B and Adela and lots more. A mixed team in the Calderdale relay came a very creditable 36/83 teams and 7th mixed team. Many thanks particularly to Beth, Joyce and Natalie who stepped in at short notice!

The first English championship race was Fairfield where we managed to get both a ladies and a lady vets team round. Jann started the Bofra season in good form and Val, Kate and Kelly have enjoyed racing Lotherdale, Kildwick and Hutton roof races respectively.

Badger stone relays were great fun with the ladies team from Ilkley coming 2nd (I think) and lots of family teams also.

18 ladies entered the trail race with particularly good races from Emma, Sally, Beth, Caz and Val. 

Amanda has continued her long distance races with the 23 mile 'capabilities overview' in the Wolds I think (strange name)

Of course Georgia Malir has been the real 'star' of May with a great result at inter-regional Settle race and Skiddaw last week leading to selection for England and GB. Amazing!!

All together a great month from Ilkley ladies!

.

Men's fell, Dave Wilby
Lots of action during May on the fells with a combination of shorter

local races, and some of the longer efforts further afield. Award for

most distance travelled goes to Dick Waddington who went as far afield

as Seattle in order to gain a 1st Harrier finish, great effort. Will

Buckton seems to have been racing at every opportunity and had some

excellent runs at Coniston, Coiners, Fairfield & Jack Bloor amongst

other outings.

We had 8 men out to the first English Championship race at Fairfield

which was encouraging, Norman Bush was the pick of the bunch finishing

2nd V70, and I just managed to sneak a few points in the Open category.

The next one is Buckden Pike this weekend where I'm expecting/hoping to

see a lot of Ilkley vests.

Tom Adams exceeded even his own high standards this month with a truly

excellent 3rd place at the Inter Counties Championships at Settle Hills,

leading Yorkshire to team Gold. He was also selected for England 'B' and

raced at Skiddaw as part of the uphill-only Home Countries International

Race. He again excelled and beat at least one of the England 'A' team.

These races often feature Road & XC champions with a real pedigree of

flat speed and climbing strength, so for Tom to be competitive in their

company is outstanding. I'd like to nominate him for Runner of the Month

due to these 2 races as I think people naturally expect him to do well

in every race, without perhaps appreciating the scale of his

achievements against the extra level of quality in these races. Plus, he

ran for Yorkshire & England, not a bad month is it? He's been selected

to run again for England in June!

